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Greenlands Community Primary School. 

Dawnay Road, 

Ribbleton, 

Preston. 

Telephone 792463 

Acting Headteacher Mr S Wetherill 

Chairman of Governors Mr. G. Tyson. 
 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
On behalf of the Governors, Head Teacher and Staff of Greenlands Community 
Primary School, I welcome you and your child to our school community. At 
Greenlands we take great pride in our reputation for developing high academic 
standards whilst maintaining a broad and balanced curriculum and encouraging 
the social skills of our children. The last full inspection (July 2017) confirmed 
that our school is a very effective school ‘Good with (many) outstanding 
features’ – please see our website for a copy of the latest Ofsted report. 
 
From the outset your child will join a happy, well organised school. I hope you 
will take pleasure in sharing your child’s progress through the school, and I also 
know that you will be encouraged to participate in that development wherever 
possible. 
 
By the time they leave us the pupils are well equipped to deal with the 
continuing challenges of High School and the wider world.  Their success in this  
objective depends not only on the skill and commitment of Greenlands’ Staff 
and Governors but also on your support to reinforce the educational partnership 
between home and school. We therefore welcome your involvement in a wide 
variety of activities in our learning environment and we look forward to working 
with you to do the absolute best for your child and for our school.  

 
Yours sincerely,         
 

Geoff Tyson   
 
(Chair of Governors)  

 
 
 
 
 



Page 3 

 
Welcome to our School.    Mr S Wetherill   (Acting Headteacher) 
 

Welcome to Greenlands Community Primary School.  I hope that this 
information will give you a good idea of what our school is like. 
 
We are very proud to report that we aim to offer a very high quality learning and 
teaching experience here for all pupils where our very committed staff strive to 
create a secure, happy and exciting environment.  It is our intention that all of 
the children are encouraged to develop lively and enquiring minds by 
experiencing a very broad range of stimulating activities. 
 
We take great care to treat each child as an individual and encourage everyone 
to fulfil their potential.  We develop an awareness of moral values and place 
emphasis on the  children being responsible members of the community. 
 
At Greenlands, everyone really does care!  We care about yor child’s learning, 
about their safety, about their well-being and about their understanding of the 
world we live in today. 
\we hope that this brochure tells you all you need to know.  If not, please just 
call and ask.  We are really proud of our school and stand by our motto ‘Here to 
learn happiliy’.  But don’t simply take our word for it – come and see for 
yourself.  We would be delighted to show you round. 
 
We had our last Ofsted in July 2017 where we continue to receive a rating of 
‘Good’ with many areas that are outstanding. That judgement also supports the 
evidence which is validated by the LEA namely:- 
 
Quality of Teaching Learning and Assessments    Grade 1-2 
Personal Development Behaviour and Welfare      Grade 1 
Outcomes for pupils     Grade 1-2 with Progress    Grade 1 
Early Years Foundation Stage                                Grade 1 
Effectiveness of Leadership and Management       Grade 1 
 
(Grade 1 is Outstanding, Grade 2 is Good, Grade 3 is Requiring Support and 
Grade 4 is Inadequate) 
 
I take an incredible amount of satisfaction in the fact that (as reported in the 
introduction by our Chair of Governors) OFSTED have praised our collective hard 
work. All of the pupils and staff continue to achieve marvellous results especially when 
the emphasis is on the actual progress that the pupils make in our school. Other 
commendations that support these judgements are:- 
 

1. OFSTED July 2017 and September 2011 
2. The County LEA via the School Effectiveness service. 
3. LEA – Lancashire ‘Lead School’ linked to developing an exciting and enriched 

Curriculum. 
4. The National College for School Leadership. 
5. Commendation from Jonathan Hewitt (July 2014) – LEA Head of Quality and 

Continuous Improvement – re our work raising the aspirations of the pupils. 
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Believe you me though, this recent success only serves to make me even more 
determined than ever to continue to develop the school further, I/We have some 
brilliant staff and Governors here who are all committed to putting the needs of all 
children first – that is why I am so proud to be here and to support these teams of 
people who are all committed to giving your child the best possible start to their 
education. 
 
We enjoy the additional educational advantage of belonging to various 
partnerships that work together with the aim of inspiring all of the children to 
achieve their absolute potential. We make a determined effort to contribute to 
the local community in order to improve the local environment with our ultimate 
objective being to raise the aspirations of all of the pupils. Two recent examples 
of raising such aspirations relate to links our School Council have with UCLan 
and also to an Arts Award a drama group achieved validated by Trinity College 
London.  
 
For pre-school children we have a Parent and Toddler Group that meets three 
mornings a week and we have strong links with the independent Greenlands 
Nursery housed on our premises. 
 
We achieved the full core offer for Extended Services and as part of our normal 
daily routine, we run a free Breakfast Club and we have a separate dining room 
and a kitchen that provides nourishing, healthy 5-star child-friendly meals.  
 
The Standard Intake number is now 30 children and the number on roll at the 
beginning of September 2017 is 194 with no more than 30 children in each of 
the seven classes. These are organised in seven single year groups, Reception 
to Year 6. We have additional staff, Teaching Assistants, in each class to work 
with children with different educational needs. The Reception Class is known as 
the Foundation Stage of the National Curriculum (N.C.) where the Early Years 
Foundation Stage curriculum is experienced. Years 1 and 2 are referred to as 
Key Stage 1 and Years 3 to 6 inclusive are called Key Stage 2 of the National 
Curriculum. 
 
We believe that children learn best when they feel safe, confident and happy and we 
set clear expectations that help us to maintain high standards in learning and 
behaviour. We believe that every child has the right to an education of the highest 
quality and as a team we strive to achieve that objective from the minute that your child 
starts in our school. 
 
If you need any further clarification over anything that either appears in this brochure or 
on our website then please do not hesitate to contact me on 01772 792463. 
 

S Wetherill 
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AIMS OF OUR SCHOOL 

 
To provide a happy, caring and stimulating environment that encourages the 
development of each child's full potential. 
 
To extend our children's experiences, develop skills, enrich the spirit and imagination 
and promote understanding of themselves and the world in which they live. 
 
To encourage a sense of purpose and self-discipline that will enable each child to 
make a positive contribution to the school and to the community. 
 
To foster and maintain good home-school relationships.  
 
To promote high standards of learning across a broad and balanced curriculum. 
 
To recognise and value the special and particular needs of each child 
 
To foster qualities and values that prepare our children for the challenges of growing 
up in a complex, multi-cultural society. 
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Vision Statement 
At Greenlands School we are here to learn 

happily: 
 

 to become competent in all areas  of the 
curriculum,  

 to be creative in thought, 

 to communicate effectively, 

 to be caring towards others and 

 to be confident in our own abilities 
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THE STAFF AND ORGANISATION  2017/18 
 
Acting Headteacher:   Mr S Wetherill B.Ed (Hons)  
Deputy Headteacher: Mrs J Brimelow, B.Sc. Psych., P.G.C.E. NPQH 
Assistant Headteacher: Mrs L Hatch B.Ed Hons, T. Cert 
Office Manager:  Mrs P Darwen Dip. Off. Tech. 
Admin Assistant:  Miss E Wood 

 
 

TEACHERS 
 Reception Class. Miss J Wells B. Ed. Hons.  
 Year 1   Miss Holland B.Arts.Psych/Ed Studies(Hons)PGCE 
           Year 2  Mrs H Heafield B.A. Ed. Hons. 
 Year 3                      Mrs L Lonsdale LLB PGCE 
 Year 4   Mrs S Alty B.A. Hons QTS and MA (Education)  
 Year 5   Mrs Hatch B.Ed Hons, T. Cert 

Year 6   Mrs J Brimelow, B.Sc. Psych., PGCE, NPQH 
Y1 Maternity Cover  Mrs Brant BA Hons English, PGCE 
   
. 

LEARNING SUPPORT 
 Special Needs Co-ordinator Mrs L Hatch., B.Ed. Hons T. Cert
 Access Mentor   Mrs E McGuire B.Tec                     
           Learning Mentor   Ms O’Sullivan  B.A. Ed. Hons 

 

CLASSROOM SUPPORT ASSISTANTS 
Reception Class            Miss D Procter. 

Year 1   Miss K Spedding 
Year 2   Mrs C Hall   
Year 3   Miss N Kinvig  
Year 4   Mrs T Brindle 
Year 5   Mrs C Aughton 
Year 6             Miss S Woodruff 

SEN Support  Mrs S Brierley, Mrs J Hopkins,  
Mrs M Wilkinson  

 

WELFARE 
Mrs A Holland  Mrs J Harrison           Mrs K McDermott  
Mrs C Hall               Miss Spedding      Miss S Woodruff                Ms J Sumner 
 

         

CATERING STAFF  
Miss. M. Smith     plus two staff   

 

CLEANING AND DOMESTIC STAFF 
Site Supervisor  Mr. R Harrison 
Cleaners    Mr R Harrison 
                                           Miss J Harrison 
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GREENLANDS SCHOOL DAY 

 
School Starts           9. 00 a.m. 
Infants Morning Break   10. 45 a.m.   to    11. 00 a.m. 
Juniors Morning Break  10. 50 am     to    11. 00 a.m. 
Infant Lunch    12. 00  noon to 1. 15 p.m. 
Junior Lunch   12. 15 pm.    to 1. 15 p.m. 
School Ends      3. 10 p.m. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

hildren should arrive at school by 8.55 a.m. Parents are welcome to wait 
with their children in the playground but, for reasons of safety and hygiene, 
we do not allow families to bring their dogs into the yard. On wet morning’s 

children may come into school from 8.45 a.m. to prevent them getting too wet. 
Please help your child to get to school on time as arriving late upsets the child 
and disrupts the class. Late arrivals and absences are recorded and may be 
referred to the LEA “attendance consultants” if the pattern of unauthorised 
absences/lateness begin to cause concern  
 

ABSENCES 

 
Please inform your child's class teacher or the school office staff of any reason 
for absence as unexplained absences have to be recorded as “unauthorised".  If 
your child needs to be off school for any reason please let us know. We can 
authorise absences for medical reasons, appointments. Regular or long-term 
absences can have a damaging affect on children’s learning and may be 
referred to the school attendance consultants. With reference to authorised 
absences and unauthorised absences, our policy is for Mrs Darwen to contact 
parents on the first day of absence if we have not received an explanation. This 
action is in the interests of your children’s welfare. 
No holidays are permitted to be taken during the school term. We ask therefore 
that you carefully look at the school holiday list to ensure that your proposed 
holiday bookings actually fall within set  the holiday periods.  
Our school does adopt the LEA’s policy of fining parents who take their child/ren 
away from school during term-time. 

C 
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APPOINTMENTS 
f your child has an appointment during school time it is helpful if we know in   
advance so your child is ready to be collected without delay. We will not 
allow children to go out of school unless they are accompanied by a 

responsible adult, named by the parent or guardian. 
 

ACCIDENTS AND EMERGENCIES 
If your child has an accident or illness at school we may need to contact you or 
another  named person to assist your child. It is essential, therefore, that our 
records are kept up to date. Please inform us immediately of any changes in 

emergency contacts, persons, addresses or telephone numbers. 
 

MEDICINES 
edicines in school can be a source of potential danger. Teachers cannot 
give medicines to children. If necessary parents can come into school to 
give medicines and in exceptional circumstances medicines may be left in 

the school office with written authority for our office staff about the dosage and 
timings, but the best place for poorly children is at home.  A chart showing 
incubation and exclusion periods for common infectious diseases is at the end 
of this brochure. If your child suffers from asthma please make sure that the 
class teacher knows. An inhaler should be kept in class, clearly marked with the 
child’s name,  where children can have easy access to them. Children must be 

taught by parents when and how to use these effectively. 

   

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Please make sure that your child has the correct uniform and PE kit on our 
return in school in September. 

 
We have a school uniform which is grey skirt or trousers, white polo shirt, dark 

green jumper, cardigan or sweat-shirt with school logo. Footwear - black 

shoes. 
 
For P.E. your child needs black shorts, a plain white shirt and black pumps.KS2 
pupils will also need black track-suit bottoms/leggings for their outdoor PE. We 
now have an official P.E. uniform with the school logo but this is optional. Year 5 
swimming kit  - a separate letter to  Y5 will be sent out in September. 
 
Our Greenlands school uniform, including P.E. kit is available in a wide range of 
styles and sizes  and at reasonable prices from Topone, 23 Miller Arcade, 
Lancaster Road, Preston or on line from: 
http://www.mapac.com/education/parents/uniform/greenlandsprimaryschoolpr2 
http://www.clothingattesco.com/icat/embschoolwear/ 
 
PLEASE MAKE SURE ALL ITEMS OF CLOTHING AND ANY PERSONAL 
POSSESSIONS ARE MARKED CLEARLY WITH YOUR CHILD'S NAME. 

 

Hair styles/Length 
Please ensure that long hair is tied back and that there is no streaked, dyed hair 
or shaved/patterned hair. Similarly, children are not allowed to wear hair gel. 

 

I 

 

M 

http://www.mapac.com/education/parents/uniform/greenlandsprimaryschoolpr2
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JEWELLERY MUST NOT BE WORN AT SCHOOL 

 
It is our school policy not to allow the pupils to wear ear-rings.  This is a County 
rule introduced for the safety of the children. 

 

PERSONAL BELONGINGS 

 
Children are discouraged from bringing personal property to school and from 
wearing expensive branded clothes or shoes. We have no insurance cover for 

loss, theft or damage of such items and disclaim any responsibility.  
 
NO MOBILE PHONES allowed in school under ANY circumstance 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

 
If your child's clothes are clearly named they can be returned easily. We have 
boxes for unmarked property and parents are welcome to come in to look for 

lost articles. 
 

SCHOOL DINNERS 

 
Our School cook (Ms Smith) provides excellent appetising meals that are 
cooked in our modern well-equipped kitchen and served cafeteria style in a 
separate dining hall – they are recognised by County as being 5-Star standard. 
Each day there is a choice of two nourishing menus which include a main 
course and a dessert. If your child needs a special diet please inform us. Dinner 
money is collected each Monday and should be sent in an envelope clearly 
marked with your child's name. Packed lunches are also eaten in the dining 
room under supervision. These should be brought in a suitable container with a 
drink in a plastic carton or bottle.   No glass bottles please! Whether your child 
has school meals or a packed lunch or a mixture of both during the week we 
can only change that pattern half-termly, in order that Mrs Smith is able to order 
the supplies required. 
 

School Dinner – Debt Management Policy 

 
The school dinner payments are monitored daily by our bursar, Mrs Darwen. 
 
When a debt reaches approx £10 per family, then a ‘reminder’ letter is sent to 
the relevant parents with the child still continuing to have the meals. 
 
If the outstanding amount is still not paid, then an invoice is sent home but child 
continues to have meals. Mrs Darwen informs parents that we can support by 
asking for outstanding debt to be paid in (smaller) instalments 
 
If the outstanding amount is still not paid, then a second invoice is sent home 
with the child continuing to have a meal. 
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If the amount is still not paid, then Head sends a letter outlining that if debt not 
settled immediately then the matter will be referred to County and could lead to 
child not being given a meal. The child will still receive a meal at this stage. 
 
If the amount is not paid, then school does not provide a meal (after a few days 
warning)  – we do though give a yoghurt and  a piece of fruit so that that child 
still has some food – we hope we never reach this point but a definite sanction 
needs to be in place so that our policy is not abused. 
   

ADMISSION OF PUPILS 

 
The Governors’ admissions policy allows us to take in up to 30 children each 
year. Ours is a very popular school drawing children from a wide catchment 
area. Priority for places is given to children who have brothers and/or sisters 
already in the school and then to those living close by. Sometimes the 
Lancashire Education Authority may present strong medical, social or welfare 
reasons for admitting children with Special Needs from beyond our normal 
catchment area. 
 
Parents of children who are unable to gain a place in our school have a right to 
appeal against the decision and can do so by getting in touch with Lancashire 
Education Office, East Cliff, Preston. 
 

 

STARTING SCHOOL 
 
Once you have been offered and accepted a place for your child you will be 
invited to come into school to meet the Staff and other parents and to talk about 
school life at Greenlands. Both yourself and your child will be encouraged to 
attend a series of pre-school induction workshops. These last for about an hour 
and present valuable opportunities for parents and new children to get to know 
more about us and other people connected with the school.  
 
Your involvement helps provide an early link between home and school and 
makes starting school a happy and exciting time for both you and your child. 
 
We also have an excellent, independent Nursery within the school for children 
aged three and four. We also have a Parent and Toddler group that meets 
every Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday in our School Dining Hall. 
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TRANSFER TO SECONDARY SCHOOL 

 
Parents of children in Year 6 of our school are automatically sent information 
about secondary education in Preston and details of transfer arrangements. 
Towards the end of Year 5 and during the Autumn Term of their final primary 
school year ie Year 6, parents and children are encouraged to visit schools to 
help them in the selection process.  
 
When the decisions have been made we help to arrange further opportunities 
for children to visit the schools of their choice to set their expectations and ease 
the transition. Our staff liase between schools to pass on information so that the 
specific requirements of each child will be met. The transfer is made as smooth 
and pleasant as possible for all concerned. In the final term of Year 6 the 
children visit their allocated school for an induction day. 
 
Our pupils go to a range of High Schools :- Broughton Business and Enterprise 
College, Corpus Christi Catholic Sports College, Fulwood Academy, Longridge 
High School, Moor Park Business and Enterprise School, Ashton Community 
Science College and Archbishop Temple C of E High School, St Cecilia’s 
Roman Catholic Technology College. 
 

SCHOOL CURRICULUM  
 
At the time of writing (September 2015) the (New) National Curriculum is being 
fully implemented in our school. We strive to present learning in a way that 
gives all our children equal opportunities to benefit. In the Early Years 
Foundation Stage (from age 4+ to 5+) experiences cross many curriculum 
boundaries and play provides the key to learning. At Key Stage 1 (5+ to 7+) 
subjects are integrated in a way that helps children to learn in a meaningful 
way. Many natural links continue in Key Stage 2 (7+ to 11+) but we place 
increasing emphasis on differentiation to give our children specific skills and 
knowledge in the various subjects. Through a carefully structured approach to 
Personal and Social Education PSE and Social and Emotional Aspects of 
Development/Learning SEAD-SEAL) we foster caring attitudes and good 
citizenship and we teach children to make healthy life choices. 

 

Religious Education 

 
R.E. is taught according to the Statutory Orders laid down by the Government 
and is consistent with the Education Authority’s RE syllabus – “Searching for 
Meaning”. The emphasis of teaching is on investigation and enquiry with the 
principle aim of supporting pupils’ personal search for meaning of the question 
“What is it to be human?”  Answers to a variety of linked questions are sought 
by looking at a range of religions and beliefs. Although our approach is broadly 
Christian, with Christianity taking 50% of curriculum R.E. time, we are required 
to teach other principal religions and beliefs to provide breadth and depth thus 
seeking to foster tolerance and understanding. Our teaching combines 
‘Learning about religion and beliefs’ with ‘Learning from religion and beliefs’, so 
pupils can relate themes to their own experiences.   
As required, we have a daily act of collective worship in school in which all 
children are expected to participate. This “aims to provide the opportunity for 
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pupils to worship God, to consider spiritual and moral issues and to explore 
their own beliefs;” 
Parents wishing to withdraw their child from R.E. or from attending an act or 

acts of collective worship should inform the Headteacher in writing 

Sex Education 

 
Our policy is to teach children in Year 6 about the facts of sexual reproduction 
through our PSHE/SRE policy ie Sex and Relationships Education policy. Much 
work is experienced prior to Year 6 though in terms of sharing ideas re general 
relationships/co-operation. The pupils learn in mixed sex groups taught by their 
class teacher and professionals from other relevant outside agency. Parents 
are, if they so wish, entitled to withdraw their children from these lessons. We 
always inform parents of the actual arrangements for sex education before 
lessons begin, which is in the summer term in Y6 and we invite parents to see 
the materials used and to discuss this important topic with the teacher. Sex & 
Relationship Education (SRE) is taught throughout KS1 and KS2 and focuses 
on all aspects of sex and relationships. 

 

Special Education Needs  (Please also see School Website -Local Offer 

 
How we meet the Special Educational Needs of the pupils. 
 
The name of our SENCO (Special Needs Co-ordinator) is Mrs Hatch. 
 
At Greenlands, we ensure that all children including those with SEN make 
good progress. We use the recently updated code of practice as a basis for 
organising our SEN provision.  
 
All children access high quality teaching and are assessed regularly and 
monitored during the academic year. For any children who struggle, there is a 
highly structured invention programme which is in place throughout the school. 
This is provided for any child who requires additional support for any aspect of 
learning. This could be accessed in short phases or for longer periods of 
time, depending on the needs of the child. If, despite the above support, a 
child does not make progress, then the school will call upon the expertise 
of external agencies such as our inclusion teacher, Mrs Crook, educational 
psychologists or speech and language therapists. Children who have 
additional special educational needs will have an Individual Learning Plan 
(ILP) to support their learning in school. Their progress will be tracked 
assessed using PIVATS, which allows small steps of achievement to be 
celebrated. Parents of children with an ILP will meet with the class teacher 
and SENCO every term to discuss their child's progress and share any 
concerns.        
 
Further details can be found in our SEN Policy, a copy of which is available for 
a small fee to cover the photocopying. 
 
Should you have any complaints about the provision made for your child please 
first discuss the problem with the class teacher and then the SENCO. If there 
continues to be a problem please let the Head know. In very rare circumstances 
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it may be necessary to involve Governors. In this case the concerns should be 
put in writing to the SEN Governor.  
  

School Council 

 
We place a very high priority on ‘listening to the pupils’ and we actively 
encourage them to share their ideas with us. 
School Council: Meet at least monthly where key focus a slinked to the Every 
Child Matters agenda –Be Healthy, Stay Safe, Enjoy and Achieve, Make a 
Positive Contribution, Achieve economic well-being. Examples – fund-raising 
Children in Need/Salvation Army-Preston –food parcels, writing to Lancashire 
CC to request yellow lines parking issues  on the road outside of school – Mr 
Charnock/Mrs McGuire/Mrs Darwen 
We are now currently exploring an opportunity to link a group of children to the 
Rotary Club called ‘Rotakids’ – re fund-raising/community schemes. 
 
Two representatives from our School Council in then meet with pupils from 
other Primary schools in Preston as part of the Preston District School Council 
that the Head established in 2009.For the last two years we have had an active 
partnership with UCLan – Children as Researchers. Ofsted commended this 
work in September 2013 during a LEA Ofsted visit . 
 
‘Cool to be Clever Club’ – Mrs Brimelow co-ordinates this work initially and it 
involves staff/pupils periodically identifying a subject focus eg Art. A few pupils 
identified as ‘talented’ in that particular subject then meet with the teachers and 
they identify potential areas for development eg brighten up the playground by 
wanting an art mural –pupils then make a ‘bid’ to Headteacher and the plans 
generally come to fruition  
 
Subject Leaders also ask for feedback from the (curriculum-based) activities in 
each year-group with various children throughout the school. 

 

CORE CURRICULUM SUBJECTS 

 
We believe that we deliver a really exciting, broad, enriched and stimulating 
curriculum in our school that is both relevant and purposeful to the needs of all 
pupils. In order to make the curriculum exciting, one of the key strengths of our 
school is the fact that every year group experiences one of the following every 
half-term :- 1) either an educational visit to a venue eg Museum, Martin Mere, 
Longridge/Fleetwood, Barton Grange or 2) a visit to school by a relevant 
professional eg Creepy Crawly Roadshow / Science – Electricity workshops. 
The intention is that the pupils are then encouraged to learn and apply their 
knowledge and skills in realistic and challenging situations. 
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ENGLISH    MATHEMATICS    SCIENCE    D.T.    COMPUTING 
 

 
 

English 
 
At Greenlands Community Primary School we place great emphasis on 
developing the children’s skills in spoken language, reading, writing, spelling, 
vocabulary, grammar and punctuation. These skills are applied across the 
curriculum and when possible links are made between subjects. 
 

Spoken Language 
We are committed to the continual development of pupils’ confidence and 
competence in spoken language. This underpins the development of reading 
and writing. We encourage children to express opinions and present ideas in 
both formal and informal situations. Drama, role play, discussion and debate 
bring language to life and are important in teaching self- expression. 
 

Reading 
We promote a love of reading and aim for all our children to be fluent readers. 
Reading is taught throughout the school using a range of strategies depending 
on the age and ability of the children. Initially the emphasis for the teaching of 
reading is decoding and word recognition, moving on to developing the 
children’s comprehension skills. 
 
All pupils are encouraged to read a range of stories, poems and non-fiction to 
develop their imaginations and gain knowledge across the curriculum.  
 
We continually strive to provide reading materials that are of interest to and 
meet the needs of the children. As well as having access to reading books 
which are levelled using the nationally recognised Book Band system each 
class has its own library.  
 
There is a good selection of systematic synthetic phonics books including 
Floppy’s Phonics, Phonics Bug and Bug Club which enable the younger 
children to practise the skills they have been taught in their daily phonics 
lesson. 
 
Parents play a vital role in helping their child to learn to read. We value and 
respect the support given by parents, especially in reading and we are sure that 
you will agree that it is a rewarding, enjoyable and worthwhile activity. 
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Phonics 
In the Foundation Stage and Key Stage One the children take part in daily 
phonics sessions which are led by teachers and teaching assistants. 
 
Phonics teaching is an important key to success in reading and spelling. The 
children learn about the relationship between sounds and letters, word structure 
and spelling structure. The document ‘Letters and Sounds’ is used as the basis 
of the phonics curriculum.  

 

Writing 
Within each year group the children are taught the skills to write clearly, 
accurately and coherently for a range of contexts, purposes and audiences. 
 
There is an emphasis on developing the pupils’ competence in spelling, 
handwriting, composition, vocabulary, grammar and punctuation which they are 
encouraged to apply to different types of writing. 
 
As with reading, the pupils apply the skills they have been taught in writing 
across the curriculum. 

 

NUMERACY 
Our mathematics curriculum aims to ensure that all pupils: 
 

 become fluent in the fundamentals of mathematics,  so that pupils 
develop conceptual understanding and the ability to recall and apply 
knowledge rapidly and accurately 

 reason mathematically by following a line of enquiry, conjecturing 
relationships and generalisations, and developing an argument, 
justification or proof using mathematical language 

 can solve problems by applying their mathematics to a variety of routine 
and non-routine problems with increasing sophistication, including 
breaking down problems into a series of simpler steps and persevering in 
seeking solutions 

 
Through the New Curriculum, we have developed a comprehensive Scheme of 
Work setting out in great detail what children are expected to learn in each year. 
Lessons incorporate some class teaching, some group activities and some 
independent work. Mental maths, practical tasks, number games, written 
calculations and computing are combined to make maths lessons challenging 
but enjoyable. 
 
An outline plan of the maths work to be covered is published on the website 
each half term. Parents can help children with the learning of number bonds 
and multiplication tables as well as with the more practical skills of weighing, 
measuring and telling the time. Children can develop confidence and 
understanding of the number system by playing board games with their families. 
This is a great way to learn and have fun at the same time. 
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SCIENCE 
The National Curriculum is split into two components:  
 

1) Working scientifically and 
2) Scientific Knowledge and Conceptual Understanding. 

 
The National Curriculum for Science aims to ensure that all pupils: 
-develop scientific knowledge and conceptual understanding through the 
specific disciplines of biology, chemistry and physics 
-develop understanding of the nature, processes and methods of science 
through different types of science enquiries that help them to answer scientific 
questions about the world around them 
-are equipped with the scientific knowledge required to understand the uses and 
implications of science, today and for the future. 
 
Our objectives in the teaching of science are for all our children: 

-to ask and answer scientific questions with a renewed focus on the use of the 
appropriate quality and variety of language and vocabulary which articulates 
scientific concepts clearly and appropriately; 

-to plan and carry out scientific investigations, with the correct use of the 
relevant equipment including IT; 

-to know about life processes; 

-to know about materials, electricity, light, sound, and natural forces; 

-to know about the nature of the solar system, including the earth; 
-to know how to evaluate evidence, and to present conclusions both clearly and 
accurately. 

 
Specifically :- 
KS1- experience and observe phenomena, look more closely, be curious and 
ask questions, experience using different types of scientific enquiry, begin to 
develop understanding of scientific ideas. 
LKS2- broaden their scientific view of the word around them, testing and 
developing ideas, begin to understand functions, relationships and interactions, 
ask questions and make decisions about how to answer the, draw simple 
conclusions. 
UPKS2- develop a deeper understanding of a wide range of scientific ideas, 
encounter more abstract ideas, begin to recognise that scientific ideas change 
over time, select the most appropriate ways to answer scientific questions, 
explain their findings and use evidence to justify their ideas. 
 
Key components of the content of KS1: 
Large focus on plants and animals and Seasonal change 
 
Key components of the content of LKS2: 
Observing plants and animals continued from KS1 
Role of pollination, seed formation, seed dispersal, 
Digestive system 
Changes of state for water and water cycle  
Sound plus diets/rocks/light/force sand magnets. 
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Key components of the content of UPKS2 
Evolution and inheritance 
Life cycles over (a period of time) 
Asexual reproduction in plants 
Properties of change of materials in eg Y5 plus functions of the heart, solar 
system, light/air resistance/forces. 

 

COMPUTING 
Computing enables pupils to use computational thinking and creativity. It has 
links with Maths, Science and Design and Technology and provides insights into 
natural and artificial systems. Children will be taught Information Technology, 
Computer Science and Digital literacy. Children will be able to use computers to 
express themselves and develop their ideas through technology at a level 
suitable for the future work place and the digital world in which we live. 

 

 

THE FOUNDATION SUBJECTS 

 
ART  DESIGN TECHNOLOGY GEOGRAPHY   HISTORY   MUSIC P.E.  

 
ART 
Art encompasses many areas of the curriculum and gives the children the 
opportunity to express themselves in many ways. Children experience many 
different art forms such as drawing, painting, printing, textiles and collage. 
Children are also given the opportunity to explore art through digital sources 
such as the internet and graphics packages. In school children study the arts 
and crafts of people from different times and cultures and are introduced to the 
work of famous artists. We encourage children to evaluate their own work and 
that of others. The art displays around school celebrate the achievements of 
pupils. We aim to inspire artists of the future!  
 

DESIGN TECHNOLOGY 
Design technology gives children the opportunity to develop their own ideas and 
test these. Children make links to real life and create an original product with a 
user and purpose in mind. They are given opportunities to continually evaluate 
their products and use this to improve their designs. Children learn how to use a 
variety of tools and equipment and they are encouraged to design, make and 
test original ideas. From working in this way they gain practical skills, 
knowledge and understanding of a variety of materials. They work with wood, 
recycled materials and food technology. Experiences are linked with other 
subject areas such as science and art. Design technology gives children the 
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opportunities the work of other designers. We aim to inspire designers of the 
future! 

 

GEOGRAPHY 
Geography involves the study of people and places in the locality and further 
afield. It inspires in pupils a curiosity and fascination about the world and its 
people. Pupils will have a growing knowledge of the world and an understanding 
of the interaction between physical and human processes. Pupils will develop 
geographical knowledge, understanding and skills through their study 

 

HISTORY 
History is a study of time and change. Pupils will gain an understanding of 
Britain’s past and that of the wider world. It should inspire pupils’ curiosity to 
know more about the past. Major historical events and periods are covered with 
reference to people alive at the time. Children carry out local studies in which 
they trace historical influences within their local area. History helps pupils to 
understand people’s lives, the process of change, different societies and the 
relationships between different groups, as well as their own identity. 
 

MUSIC  
Music plays an important part in the life of our school. It is presented as an 
enjoyable group activity that encourages participation and co-operation. Our 
musical activities draw from a variety of sources specially designed to stimulate 
enjoyment and encourage children to make their own music. They are taught to 
sing, to develop listening skills, to move in time to music and to participate in 
musical games. They learn how to join in with the creation of music, playing 
instruments and composing simple tunes of their own which may be linked to 
other areas of the curriculum. 
We “buy in” a music specialist who teaches every KS2 class (Tuesday and Wed 
pm) re whole class teaching. The music specialist runs a Music ‘After-School’ 
club every week. 
 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION 
Physical Education is an integral part of your child's education. It aims to 
promote health and physical fitness and to develop skills in sports, games and 
gymnastics and to provide opportunities for expression through dance. There 
are weekly swimming lessons for children in year 5. Goggles may only be worn 
for swimming if there is a medical problem and with a doctor's note. Children will 
only be excused from P.E. if there are sound medical reasons, in which case we 
require reasons in writing signed by the parent or guardian.  
 
Please ensure that your child has appropriate sportswear and footwear for P.E.  
Children must wear shorts and t-shirts. For indoor work children use their bare 
feet but pumps are needed for outdoor lessons –please refer to the School 
Uniform section 
 
In Key Stage one, children master basic movements including running, jumping, 
throwing and catching, as well as developing balance, agility and co-ordination, 
and begin to apply these in competitive team games, developing simple tactics 
for attacking and defending. They will also perform dances using simple 
movement patterns.  
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In Key Stage two, children will “cement” those fundamental skills in order to play 
competitive games and apply basic principles suitable for attacking and 
defending. Children continue to apply and develop a broader range of skills, 
learning how to use them in different ways and linking them to make actions 
and sequences of movement in dance. In dance and gymnastics, children 
develop flexibility, strength, technique, control and balance and perform dances 
using a range of movement patterns. They learn how to evaluate, improve and 
recognise their own successes in both games and dance. 
Children also have the opportunity to take part in outdoor and adventurous 
activity challenges and activities that encourage both team-building and 
communication skills.  

Primary Modern Foreign Languages (PMFL) 

Modern Foreign Languages (MFL) prepares pupils to participate in a rapidly 
changing world in which work and other activities are increasingly carried out in 
languages other than English. At Greenlands School, we will be adopting 
French across the whole of KS2.  

Children gain information about other cultures, and learn to appreciate the 
similarities and differences between us and our worldly neighbours. They learn 
how to access ideas and experiences from a wide range of people, 
communities and cultures, and appreciate the diversity within society. They will 
gain an understanding of the spoken and written form of the language, and over 
time will become more confident in using the language.   

Our objectives in the teaching of PMFL are: 

 To enable children to understand and communicate in another language. 

 To develop enthusiasm for language learning. 

 To develop language skills and language learning skills. 

 To give the children confidence in interacting with others. 

 To increase the children’s European awareness. 

 To awaken an interest in foreign cultures and life-styles. 

 To develop the children’s understanding of themselves and their culture. 

 To encourage tolerance and a willingness to work co-operatively. 

 To enable children, who have the opportunity, to travel abroad with 
enjoyment, confidence and interest. 

 To give a sound start for further development at Key Stage 3 and 
beyond. 

 To continually review and modify the curriculum in the light of current 
research. 

 

THE FOUNDATION STAGE  
In our Reception Class we provide a rich, mainly practical curriculum working 
towards the Early Learning Goals. This is implemented through planned, 
purposeful play with a mix of adult led and child initiated activity.  
 
We plan a learning environment, both indoors and outdoors, that encourages a 
positive attitude to learning. We use materials and equipment that reflect the 
children’s interests and experiences as well as the community that they come 
from and the wider world. 
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At Greenlands we believe that all parents have an important role to play in the 
education of their child. We recognise the role that parents have played and 
their future role in educating their children. When parents and practitioners work 
together, the results have a positive impact on children’s development and 
learning. 

 
 

 

Able, Gifted and Talented Children 

 
  Aims and objectives 
 Our aims are to: 

 ensure that we recognise and support the needs of all our children; 

 enable children to develop to their full potential; 

 offer children opportunities to generate their own learning; 

 ensure children share their talents through peer learning; 

 ensure that we challenge and extend the children through the work 
that we set them; 

 encourage children to think and work independently. 

 

Assessment 
 
In order to plan accurately the work for each child, the teachers assess each 
child's progress informally on a daily basis. More formal assessments are 
carried out periodically so that each child can be assessed as being either on 
track, exceeding expectations or working below expectations for a child of that 
age group. 
From September 2015, children in every age group in KS1 and KS2 in Reading, 

Writing and Mathematics will be classified every term as being one of Entering, 

Developing or Secure. For an average child the expectation is that in the 
Autumn Term they will be assessed as an E, Spring Term D and Summer Term 
S. For most other subjects the pupils are formally assessed once a year as 
E,D,S. 
In our EYFS we carry out a ‘Baseline Assessment’ during the first few days of 
the term. From Sept 2016, that information is going to be used by all schools 



Page 22 

and the DfE in order to set targets for the school for when that cohort of pupils 
leave their Y6 here ie in July 2023. 
Please do refer to the results for our school that occur later in this brochure. We 
are all very proud of our recent results which I believe emphasise the very high 
quality of learning and teaching that the pupils experience in our school. 

 

RECORDS OF PROGRESS 
From your child's first term in school records of attainment are kept to chart 
landmarks of success in learning and development. Each subsequent teacher 
keeps confidential records of your child's progress and aptitude and of personal 
qualities and behaviour. As parents, you have the right of access to your own 
child's records and you are welcome to discuss them at any time by 
appointment. 
 

REPORTING TO PARENTS 
Parents are encouraged to take a very active part in their children’s education. 
Teachers are always willing to discuss any concerns and share information 
about progress at convenient times. Twice a year we organise target-setting 
interviews when parents are invited into school to discuss progress with the 
teacher and their child. Targets are set in the Autumn Term and reviewed in 
Spring when further targets are set. Progress towards these is set out in a very 
full written report at the end of the summer term. Our policy of involving children 
in this way has proved extremely beneficial to progress and given children a 
sense of responsibility for their own learning.    
 

COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE 
By working closely in partnership with parents we hope to avoid causes for 
complaint. I do have an open door policy where parents are invited to share 
their views about our school. If, however, parents are unhappy about any 
aspect of school life they are encourage to make an appointment to discuss 
their concerns, either with the teacher or the Headteacher. All complaints are 
recorded and fully investigated. If there any complaints about the Head teacher 
please contact our Chair of Governors. 
 
In accordance with the Education Reform Act 1988 the L.E.A. has established 
arrangements for the consideration of parents' complaints against the governors 
about the school curriculum and related matters including religious worship. The 
procedures are set out within a document produced by the L.E.A. Schools Sub-
Committee which is available from the Headteacher. 

 
BEHAVIOUR POLICY  
We believe it is important to teach children right from wrong, to influence them 
to make morally sound decisions and to behave in a way that is socially 
acceptable and that allows others to make the most of their learning 
opportunities. We have a very positive approach to behaviour management but 
I ensure that we do confront and act upon any instances of inappropriate 
behaviour. We have a few basic shared rules to ensure the safety and well-
being of everyone in the school. We encourage our children to be polite and 
well-mannered and to take increasing responsibility for their own actions.  We 
put great emphasis on self-discipline and self-control. We have a policy of non-
violence which discourages children from retaliating but encourages them to be 
assertive and to talk through their problems. We believe parental support is 
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essential to maintain high standards of discipline in our school and we actively 
seek to work in partnership with parents to achieve these aims. 
 

The term ‘BULLYING’ 
We do not tolerate ‘bullying’ in any shape or form and we implement many 
proactive strategies  in order to help to develop co-operation, responsibility and 
respect.  
We worry first of all about the term ‘bullying’ as it can be used too generally. We 
therefore try to ascertain asap the precise nature of the issue and not label the 
problem as ‘Bullying’ We have specific trained staff who actively support and 
play with the children at break and lunch-times. To overcome potential problems 
we obviously ideally need to know about them first. Parents and children should 
report any concerns immediately to the class teacher or to the Head. Every 
complaint about bullying is fully investigated and followed up to make sure that 
it does not recur. Pupils learn and develop strategies in order to deal with the 
many different forms of bullying through our PSHE curriculum. The quality of the 
work linked to SEAL (ie Social and Emotional Aspects of Learning) was praised 
by the LEA advisory team. 

 

REWARDS AND SANCTIONS 
We recognise and reward effort and achievement in work and behaviour in a 
variety of ways. Participation in individual or team events is celebrated in whole-
school assemblies. Merit certificates are presented to children from each class 
for exceptional achievements in attitude, work and behaviour. Photographs and 
examples of work are displayed around the school. We also have a termly 
special assembly for parents when we select a few children from each class 
who deserve specific recognition for their achievement that term.   
 
When children do not meet the required standard in attitude, work or behaviour, 
privileges are withdrawn. If unacceptable standards persist the school will seek 
parental co-operation to improve matters. This may mean the introduction of 
regular meetings or a daily report system. Our school has an access mentor 
(Mrs McGuire) who helps to provide extra support for those children who exhibit 
challenging behaviour. In exceptional cases of very serious misconduct or 
dangerous behaviour we may have to exclude a child but our ethos is one of an 
inclusive school so that in certain cases we work with parents to put a child in 
“seclusion” where the relevant pupil works on a 1:1 basis with our access 
mentor. All exclusions are carried out in accordance with the agreed procedures 
of the DfE. and the LEA 
 

TEAM POINTS 
Every child in the school belongs to a "Team". Children are awarded points for 
their efforts and progress in all sorts of things. At the end of each week these 
are counted up and the Team with the most points is presented with a special 
award. We find this is very popular with the children and a good way to 
encourage "Team Spirit" and co-operation. The Teams are very well matched 
so it is a very fair competition and all the teams have an equal opportunity for 
success. Each term the team with the most points wins a non-uniform day or 
another ‘reward of their choice. 
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HEALTHLY EATING 
All of the children in KS1 receive a free piece of fruit every day. The KS2 pupils 
have access to our ‘healthy’ tuck shop at break-times. The KS1 children have a 
carton of milk each day. Mrs Hatch led our successful application when we 
achieved National Healthy Schools status. 

 
 

PASTORAL CARE/SAFEGUARDING 
We pride ourselves on being a "listening school", always ready to share 
problems with children and their families in an atmosphere of the utmost 
confidence. The Headteacher is responsible for dealing with cases that may 
involve some sort of physical, emotional or sexual abuse.  We assure you that 
any concerns of this nature will be treated with urgency, sensitivity and 
discretion. If you have any problems at all regarding your children, please don't 
hesitate to contact me. We are here to help you where at all possible. 
 
We place a very significant emphasis on SAFEGUARDING with the Governors, 
the Staff and myself being incredibly vigilant. We constantly review our 
procedures and always focus on improving things further. 

 
 

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 
At Greenlands School we are fortunate to have an enthusiastic staff and some 
parents who willingly provide many varied activities for the children. There are 
many activities that are available on a termly basis, some of which are 
organised by Preston Sports Partnership and other relevant agencies that help 
to provide a range of experiences. Many of these activities are co-ordinated by 
Mrs Brant and they helped to form part of our recent achievement in gaining a 
School Activemark. Please see School website re DfE Sports Funding.   
Sporting activities/tournaments include football, tag-rugby and cricket at 
different times of the year. We have also recently developed a multi-use games 
area that is used for specific sports coaching. 
 
Non-sporting activities include dance, music and drama, art and computer 
clubs. Membership of different clubs is restricted to certain age groups to make 
the numbers manageable. Parents are fully informed of finishing times for 
activities. Parental support with any of these clubs is very much appreciated.   
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PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT 
Parents have a vital role to play in the education of their children. We look 
forward to working in partnership with you. We will keep you up to date with 
school news through letters and through our website and regular newsletters. 

 
HELPING IN SCHOOL 
We encourage parents to help in school in a variety of ways. Unfortunately, we 
cannot accept responsibility for pre-school children on the premises unless they 
are attending the Nursery or Toddler group but, if you are free to come in, you 
are most welcome to help in the following ways:- 
 

 Talking to and listening to children to support their learning. 

 Listening to children reading and assisting in their writing. 

 Accompanying school trips. 

 Exploring the local environment. 

 Gardening. 

 Cooking and Baking. 

 Backing books. 

 Repairing and maintaining equipment. 

 Mounting pictures and work for display. 

 Working with small groups on various  
activities. 

 Working with children on the computer. 

 Fund Raising 
 
We are always open to new ideas and offers of help and assistance! 

 

HOMEWORK 
Regular homework is set for children from Reception to Year 6. Our Home 
Reading Policy recommends that children in the Reception Year read for 15 
minutes each day building up to 30 minutes daily by Year 6. In each class 
children are set one maths investigation each week. Children are expected to 
learn their times tables, spellings or to carry out some research connected to a 
topic to be covered in class.  
 

Healthy Schools 
In our school we are committed to helping our children become active, healthy 
citizens and we encourage them to drink plenty of water. Children may bring 
plastic bottles of clean water with a non-spill top each morning to keep in the 
classroom. These can be refreshed if needed during the lunch break. Water 
helps to keep our minds fresh and clear so it can help us to learn. I am 
delighted to report that Mrs Hatch (our SENCO) led our successful bid to 
achieve “Healthy Schools status” re diet/exercise etc.  
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COLLECTIVE WORSHIP 

 
As required, we have a daily act of collective worship in school in which all 
children are expected to participate. This “aims to provide the opportunity for 
pupils to worship God, to consider spiritual and moral issues and to explore 
their own beliefs;” 
Parents wishing to withdraw their child from R.E. or from attending an act or 

acts of collective worship should inform the Headteacher in writing. 

CHARGING FOR SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 
 
Under Section 110 of the Education Reform Act, local education authorities are 
required to determine and review a policy for charging and remitting charges for 
school activities.  
 
1) The education in maintained schools during school hours should be free of 

charge. The exception in the government's circular is individual tuition for playing 
a musical instrument. We are no longer able to offer free tuition for musical 
instruments. 

 
2) Schools may invite voluntary contributions for the benefit of the school or in 

support of any activity organised by the school. Children will all receive the same 
treatment, whether or not a voluntary payment is made. 

 
3) Charges may be made for out of school activities if not connected with exams, or 

to fulfil National Curriculum or R.E. requirements. These are optional extras and 
are on the basis of parental choice and willingness to pay. 

 
4) Charges may be made for board and lodging on residential trips but possibly not 

for transport (see DES 2/89 paragraphs 29 - 35). The exception is for children 
whose parents are in receipt of Income Support or Job Seekers’ Allowance. 

 
5) Charges may be made for activities which take place wholly or mainly outside 

school hours, e.g. sports clubs, choir, etc. although the Education Committee 
suggests as a general principle charges should not normally be levied in respect 
of school based activities such as clubs and teams. 

  
6) Charges may not be made for materials or ingredients but voluntary contributions 

can be made. If parents express a wish to keep finished items, then a charge can 
be made. 
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Year 2 and 6 Results - Summer 2016 

 

 

Our Y6 July 2016 SAT Results compa red with Lancashire EA and the N ational 

data.                              

 

Please will you also read the accompanying guidance from Lancashire LEA that 

explains how the whole assessment process has changed nationally for Y2 and Y6 

since the results were reported last year –thank you.  

 
 Our School Y6  Lancashire EA  National data  

Reading 70% 64.4% 66% 

Writing  91.3% 76.9% 74% 

Mathematics  83% 69.6% 69.7% 

Combined R+W+M 65% 57.6% 53% 

 

 

 

Y2 and Y6 results and comparative information  

 

 

Y2 

 

29 pupils  

Whole 

class   

Lancs EA National  E6  

Pupil 

premium  

8 

Non E6 

Pupil 

Premium  

21 

Reading 79% 73.5% 74% 67% 93% 

Writing  79% 66.4% 65.5% 67% 93% 

Maths  83% 72.2% 72.6% 67% 100% 

 

 

Y6 results  

 

23 pupils  

Our School 

Y6 

Lancashire 

EA 

National 

data  

E6 

Pupil 

Premium 

8 pupils 

Non E6 

Non Pupil 

Premium 

15 pupils  

Reading Test  70% 64.4% 66% 50% 80% 

Writing   

Teacher  

Assess 

91.3% 76.9% 74% 88% 93% 

SPaG Test 96% n/a yet  n/a yet  100% 93% 

Mathematics 

Test  

83% 69.6% 69.7% 75 87% 

Combined 

R+W+M 

65% 57.6% 53%   
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HOLIDAY LIST 2018/19 

 
 

 

 AUTUMN TERM 2018 

 
 
                            Teacher day                      Monday  3rd September 2018             
               
                            Re-open            Tuesday 4th September 2018 
 
 Half term closure               22nd October to 26th October inclusive 
 
  Re-open              Monday 29th October2018 
 
 Close             Friday 21st December 2018   1.30pm 
 
                            No of openings = 74 

    
  
                            SPRING TERM 2019 
 
 Re-open       Monday 7th January 2019  
 
                            Half term closure          18th to 22nd February inclusive 
 
                            Re-open   Monday 25th February 2019 
 
                            Close       Friday 5th April 2019 1.30pm 
 
                            No of openings = 60 

  

   
                         SUMMER TERM 2019 
 
 Open             Tuesday 23rd April 2019 
  
 Teacher Day                   Thursday 2nd May 2019    (Election Day) 
 
                            May Day              Monday 6th May 2019 
 
                            Half Term Closure          27th May to 31st 2019 inclusive 
 
 Teacher Day                   Monday 3rd June 2019            
 
                            Re-open           Tuesday 4th June 2019 
  
                            Close              Friday 19th July 2019  1.30pm 
 
 
                           No of openings = 56          Total openings = 190 with the 5 INSET 
dates  
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Communicable Diseases for Children, Teaching and Non-

Teaching Staff 

 

 
 
Disease Incubation Minimum Period of Exclusion Contacts 

Chickenpox 11-21 days 5 days from onset of rash None 

German 

Measles. 

/Rubella  

14-21 days 5 days from onset of rash 
(Seek Medical Advice if 
Pregnant) 

None 

Infective 
Jaundice 

15-20 days 7 days from onset of Jaundice None 

Measles 10-15 days 5 days from onset of rash None 

Mumps 12-26 days 5 days from onset of swollen 
glands 

None 

Whooping Cough 7-10 days 5 days from commencement of 
antibiotics, or 21 days from onset 
of cough if no antibiotics 

None 

Scabies  After first treatment taken None 
 

Diarrhoea 
Vomiting  

6-72 hours 48 hours after last episode None 

Impetigo  Until lesions are crusted or 
healed 

 

  
 
     

VERRUCAE 
 

 HEADLICE 
 

If your child has a verruca no 
special arrangements are 
necessary unless it is painful. Your 
child CAN go swimming or do P.E. 
as usual without precautions 
unless the doctor says otherwise. 
It may be advisable to consult a 
doctor or chiropodist for treatment. 

 Suffering from headlice can be 
unpleasant but is quite normal in 
childhood. These creatures find 
children's heads very attractive. 
Please do not be upset if you suspect 
your child has headlice. They are 
very rarely transmitted through school 
contact. For full information please 
see the supplement on headlice. 

   

ASTHMA  
If your child suffers from asthma there must be a labelled inhaler left 
in the classroom at all times.. 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 
 

PUPIL ACCESS TEAM SOUTH  SCHOOL ADVISER 
01772 532191      Mrs Celia Davies 01257 517203 
             
CLERK TO GOVERNORS  SCHOOL NURSE/TEAM 
 Hannah Gregory             BROOKFIELD CLINIC  
 Governor Services   Ribbleton Clinic,Preston 
 Lancaster Education Office               01772 777474 
 01254581160     
           
EDUCATION PSYCHOLOGIST EDUCATION WELFARE  
   Mrs. S Oakley     please contact the School 
   East Cliff      01772 792463 
   Preston       
   01772 531596                       

SCHOOL GOVERNORS 

                                     
Mr G Tyson   Chairman LEA Governor          793731 
Mrs D Bowyer                     Co-opted Governor                  792463 
Mrs S Brierley                     Parent Governor                      0781259518 
Mr S Wetherill                    Acting  Headteacher                 792463 
Mrs E McGuire                    Staff Governor                          792463 
Mr A Noakes                      Co-opted Governor                   792463 
Mr D Patel                          LEA Governor                          792463 
Mr Raponi                          CO-opted Governor                  792463 
Mr S Walker                       Parent Governor                       792463    
 
In our school Governors play a very active part in the life of the school. They 
meet at least once every term and work with the Headteacher and the staff to 
set high standards, agree on values and decide upon targets for making the 
school even better. Parent Governors are elected by the parents and serve, as 
other governors do, for up to four years. They are your representatives on the 
Governing Body and are always willing to listen and to make sure that 
communications with parents are both informative and straight forward to read. 
We believe in building a strong partnership with parents and the local 
community in order to help every child in our school and we welcome your 
continued involvement and support.  
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